
Good news first! Late last year, the REA became involved with a volunteer fundraiser called 

Wreaths Across America.  The statement from their website states: “While we have Veter-

ans Day in the fall and Memorial Day in the spring, our servicemen and women sacrifice 

their time and safety every single day of the year, to preserve our freedoms. And in many 

homes across the U.S., every day there is an empty seat for one who is serving, or one 

who made the ultimate sacrifice for our country. That is why our mission is to…never 

forget”.  The REA and VFW Auxiliary obtained over 360 wreaths from generous REA and 

community members for those “empty seats”.  We will continue to collect wreath donations 

until December.  Our goal is at least 465 more wreaths so we can honor every veteran in the 

Wheatland cemetery.  Ultimately, we hope to have enough wreaths to honor every deceased 

veteran in Platte County.  Thank you so much for your generosity! 
   

As you may have heard, we will have a 2% rate increase beginning on April 1st.  Currently, 

we have a cost of service study (COSS) in process to determine how this will be divided be-

tween the rate classes.  This COSS will not be completed and approved until the end of Feb-

ruary, so we cannot tell you the exact increase on your specific rate class at this time.  Once 

we have this information, we will notify you as soon as possible.  
  

It has been three years since our last rate increase, however, things are catching up with us. We have been able to absorb cost 

increases over the last couple years through careful use of your member dollars.  We need to continue maintaining the system 

for safe and reliable use, and this is an expensive task.  Looking forward, we are working with some larger member-owners who 

will hopefully add to our load mix and take the pressure off of rates in the future.  These new loads are not expected to be run-

ning until the end of 2021.  We will keep you posted as we move forward. 
 

On another note, if you were not aware, some business accounts such as irrigation, may be eligible to be exempt from taxes on 

their electrical usage.  This came about in the mid 90’s, through legislation passed at that time.  Businesses may or may not 

claim this exemption depending on their specific situation.  If you think you are eligible for this exemption, please let us know.  

There is a very simple form you need to fill out in order for us to change your tax status.  
  

Recently, I was talking with a member who asked why Tri-State spends money on advertisements when we are locked into them 

to buy our electricity.  Unfortunately, the adage from the early 1800’s “the pen is mightier than the sword” is very true today.  

You can see from the recent Tri-State news that coal fired power plants are being shut down, and there is still a war on coal.  

While these plants are not in Wyoming, there is a push to keep coal fired electricity out of Colorado totally, including power 

from LRS.  Tri-State advertises to counter the negative press in the media.  This advertising is an unfortunate, but necessary, 

expense in an attempt to preserve the Wyoming economy.  We continue to fight the fight on your behalf! 
 

I hope you have your calendars marked for the 83rd Wheatland REA Annual Membership Meeting on March 18th at the 4-H 

Building in Wheatland.  Come and vote for your directors, as well as other items that may be on the ballot for discussion.  Up 

for election this year are Britt Wilson, from Glendo, and Jack Finnerty, from Slater.  You will also hear presentations on the 

status of the REA, as well as some projections for the future, and least we forget, you can enjoy the outstanding lunch provided 

by the 4-H Leadership Council!  We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

As always, it is a pleasure to serve you, the wonderful members of Wheatland REA!  Thanks again for your generosity for the 
Wreaths Across America Program and our veterans!  
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From The Desk Of. . . Don Smith, Manager

February, 2020 



From the desk of RKA…. 
 

Happy New Year 2020!  I hope everyone had a 
wonderful and prosperous holiday season! 
 

Another new year means that we are very busy 
here at the cooperative.  Not only are we work-
ing on getting our books closed for 2019, we are 
already furiously working on various items and 
events for this year. 
 

In January 2020, we sent mail stuffers with your 
bills, requesting information so we can add 
members who need to be on our emergency con-
tact list during an outage.  If you have not con-
tacted us yet, please take the time to let us know 
if you need to be on the list.  I want to emphasize 
that this list is only to contact you if we have a 
planned or unplanned outage and something comes up during that outage, such as 
no ETA, etc.  For example, if we have an outage that looks like it is going to last 
longer than anticipated, with no estimated on-time, we would call to let you know 
that you need to go to your “Plan B”.  “Plan B” should be your plan to be able to 
use your medical equipment.  If you have any questions regarding this situation, 
please give me a call. 
 

In updating our records for our emergency contact list, we are again noticing that 
members have different telephone numbers than what we have on file.  In the 2nd 
quarter, we will be doing another mail stuffer for you to update your information 
with us.  Our focus will be telephone numbers.  It is imperative that you notify us 
if your phone number changes!  Please watch for this stuffer in your bills. 
 

The 83rd Annual Meeting will be held this year on Wednesday, March 18, 2020.  
Again, we will be having the Wellness Fair.  Our Board of Directors have ap-
proved to pay for the basic blood panel for each member and their spouse.  All 
other tests will be self-pay.  The Wellness Fair will begin at 7:00 a.m.  You should 
have received a statement stuffer about the Wellness Fair.  We also have brochures 
here at the office.  Shred-It will be there to shred your boxes of documents.  The 
shredding truck will be at the meeting from 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.   Please take 
advantage of this valuable service.   
 

Your Board of Directors has approved the retirement of capital credits.  The co-op 
will be retiring the remaining year of 2003, and partial year of 2004.  We will also 
be retiring capital credits from Tri-State G & T.  Years to be retired for Tri-State 
are the remaining year of 2000, the full year of 2001 and partial year of 2002.  We 
will be handing out the capital credit checks at the Annual Meeting.   
 

As we start the new year here at the cooperative, we are always defining and set-
ting goals in hopes that we can accomplish them.  In previous articles, I have spo-
ken about the co-op’s strategic plan that looks 2-5 years ahead, and what the criti-
cal areas are that we, as management and the board, need to have a plan for.  One 
of the areas we are looking at is communication with you, our members, and what 
is the best way to communicate.  Is it through monthly articles, social media, a 
little of both, or is there some other way we could better communicate with you?  
In the future, you will be seeing some information coming to you asking for your 
opinion.  I hope you will take the time to read the information and assist us in do-
ing what is best for you and your co-op. 
 

In reading my article from last year, I wrote about my mother passing away.  I 
must have written it right after she passed because my father then passed away 
later that month in January.  Even though it has been a year, there are days that I 
truly miss them both.  It seems just like yesterday when I was at their house and 
talking about fishing, grandkids, etc.   If you still have your parents, please enjoy 
them now.  
 

Until next month…. 
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REA WINTER HOURS 

Monday - Friday 
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(800) 344-3351 
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Jason Wright 
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Member Services 
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Vice President 

 
 Jack Finnerty                  331-2100 
 Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 Sandra Hranchak      322-4393 
 Director 
 
 Candy Geringer       307-351-8716 
 Director 
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Shred-It!  
 

Need to clean the clutter?  
  

Then...Your Annual Meeting is the place 
to be!  Shred-It will be there from  

8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m.  Documents are 
shredded onsite.  Each member may 

bring up to three boxes of documents to 
have shredded.   
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       DON’T FORGET TO FAST! 
 

                REGISTER AT THE MEETING. 
 

                              HOURS: 7:00 A.M. TO 10:30 A.M. 
 

ENJOY COFFEE, JUICE AND PASTRIES AFTER THE DRAW!  


